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We have now completed two important tasks on our 2013 calendar.  We 

had a wonderful membership renewal party and I was thrilled at the 
number of members who joined.  Again, I remind you to take a minute 
to thank Robin, Kelle, Anthony, Niki, Luke and Stephanie.  They 

provided the meal and worked hard the entire night to make sure we all 
had a great time.  We are so blessed to be at SHOWTIME! 

Then a few weeks later, we had a tremendous Meals on Wheels 

Benefit.  We knew we had our work cut out for us this year, but once 
again, our members came together and worked tirelessly.  When the magical night 
finally arrived, we were ready and waiting.  People came, around 470 attended the 

benefit and we raised over $27,000.00 for the people in Alamance county who were 
depending on us.  The Fantastic Shakers played in the ballroom and boy, were they 
awesome!  The dance floor stayed full the entire night.  We thank Rick Turner and 

Chigger Woods for spinning tunes in the ballroom and the DJ room.  It was such a joy 
to see so many people having such a good time.  

Please allow me to thank each member who made all of this possible,  I choose not to 

reference each person who contributed to the event as I could leave off one name and 
then I would have hurt someone’s feelings. Instead, I will say to each person who 
helped make decorations, worked on getting the dancers, gave dance lessons, sold 

tickets, worked the doors, got donations for the auction, set the staging, help set up and 
then help take it all back down that same night---thanks a million times over.  You each 
know your generous contribution to make all of this such a perfect night.  I do, 

however, want to single out Stephen Stearns for chairing this event for all of 
us.  Stephen, it was a huge success, and we all appreciate you stepping up and keeping 
us on track. 

We are now working on our float and things are moving along nicely.  We have much 
work to do and I appreciate each person who has signed up to be a part of this year’s 
float.  Cindy and Edith are chairing this project, so if you have signed up please get with 

these ladies and see what you will need to do.  We are meeting at Robert's again this 
year – please come out to help whenever time permits. 
We also have a fun golf tournament planned and a bowling night scheduled.  Details 

will be provided in this newsletter.  Check out the information and make plans to attend 
each event. 

I also want to thank the members who came out to Cedar Ridge and danced for the 

residents at the facility.  It was a fun night and I know we made a difference in those 
peoples’ evening.  Thanks also goes out to our members who made their way to the 
UNC Chapel Hill campus to dance for breast cancer awareness. 

We are moving along and headed for another great year.  Please remember to check 
your emails for weekly news.  Kim is doing a great job with our newsletters, so be sure 
to read them cover-to-cover.  It is worth the time spent doing so.  Hope to see many of 

you at SHOWTIME each Friday night.  I close for now and thanks again for being 
such great members – I am so proud of our club! Together, we are going to do great 
things.  Now go and do well! 
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Board Of Directors 
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The SOS Cards for 2013 are now available to purchase 
through the shag club for $30.  Please see Edith Loy to get 
your card. You can contact Edith at edithloy@triad.rr.com.  
If you wait and purchase them at the  
beach, they will be $35. 

 
   March Birthdays 

Kathy Giba 3/1 

Jeffrey Winkle 3/2 

Ann Bare 3/3 

Jonnie Ellington 3/3 

Janet O'Ferrell 3/3 

Maria Clapp 3/5 

Dickie Mills 3/5 

Ron Russ 3/7 

Connie Mitchell 3/9 

Pat Gumula 3/10 

John Burgess 3/11 

Steve Pettigrew 3/11 

Allen Duvall 3/14 

Lucy Duvall 3/15 

Carol Gammon 3/15 

Ray Jolly 3/15 

Nita Wilson 3/17 

Claudia Pearce  3/18 

Ralph Shreve 3/18 

Tommy Pritchett 3/19 

Mary Gregory 3/21 

Rhonda Parker 3/26 

Shirley Wyatt 3/30 

Larry Hursey 3/31 

Gordy Wegwart 3/31 

 2/1/13 Lisa McCormick's 3 mo. old grandson Rylee Trollinger, passed away on 
Feb. 2 at Duke Hospital. Rylee was also the great-nephew of Teresa Upchurch. 

 Also, Teresa and Lisa's father has a recurrence of cancer and will need 
additional treatment. 

 2/5/13 Dawn Lewis's Mother passed away 
 2/10/13 Bob White's mother, Agnes White, has been moved to Hospice. 
 2/13/13 Former member - Beth Canada's brother Norman Hamlett passed 

away following a brief illness. 
 2/15/13 Vic Pate will be having by-pass surgery on Tues., Feb. 19, at Duke 

Hospital. Also, his wife Joanne passed out on Sunday and was taken to the 
hospital where they treated her for a possible viral infection. She was 
recuperating at home. 

 

Please keep these members and their families 
 in your thoughts and prayers.  

STARTING BALANCE 1/11/13 $6,615.88
Income   
SOS Cards Sold 690.00 
Memberships 3224.00 
Donation 20.00 
50/50 374.00 
     
 $     4,371.00 
Expenses   
SOS Sales (back to SOS)      690.00 
MOW Supplies 333.15 
Fayetteville ACSC Workshop 140.00 
AD for National Jr. Shag 85.00 
Cash for Re-Up Prizes 100.00 
Cardinal Storage 64.50 
Office Depot      183.70 
DJ Services    400.00 
 ($  1,996.35) 
 
ENDING BALANCE 2/15/13 $  8,990.53

The BSC  
Board of 
Directors 
only meet 
once a  

quarter – If  you’ve  
ever wondered 
what it’s all about,  
don’t miss the next 
one at K&W  
Cafeteria.  It’s on  
Wednesday, April  
10th at 6:30pm.   
Anyone is welcome! 

Congratulations 
To Peggy Chisholm and Bill 

Lashley, who are now engaged.  

The wedding is planned for 

Fall of this year.  We send our 

best wishes to you.   Newsletter 
Deadline for the 

April issue 
March 22nd 

Please email me 
any articles you 
may want to be 
considered for 
publication. 
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The Burlington Shag Club held its 20th Annual Benefit for Alamance County Meals on Wheels on February 9th at Ramada Inn. It  
was a huge success and I would like to take this time to thank everyone that participated: Ann Baker, Executive Director of Meals 
on Wheels, who is so dedicated to this organization, does such a great job and is so nice to work with; Charity Apple and Regina  
Bowman, with The Time-News; Byron Tucker from WPCM, Gailes Stuckey from WBAG were so helpful in promoting the benefit.  Great thanks 
also go to all the Alamance County merchants who generously gave items from their businesses for the silent auction.  Thanks also  
to the “Dancing with the Stars”, which included Cindy Farmer, Darrell Gaither, ‘Fessa John Hook, Beth Laws, Greg Lunsford,  
Carol Oakley, Gailes Stuckey, Susan Evers, Dave Odom, Kathy Sizemore, Betty Andrews, Don Evers, Kelly Mann, Neil Chaney,  
Justin Whitaker, and Carol Gammon.  Thank you to all of our Shag club members for all of their hard work and being so helpful.   
Our Shag Club President, Joan Kimbro, who worked day and night spending her time preparing and organizing this event. 
We also want to thank everyone who attended and supported the Burlington Shag Club Valentine’s Day Dinner, Dance, and Silent Auction.  We 
grossed approximately $27,000 and all proceeds went directly to Meals on Wheels.  This would not have been possible without all of you!  After 
all, we may need Meals on Wheels ourselves one day!! 
Sincerely,  
Stephen Stearns, Sr. 
Chairman, Meals on Wheels Benefit 
Vice President, Burlington Shag Club 
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SAVE THE DATE – June 9
th

 – for our Annual 

Hawaiian Luau area party.  More information 

coming in next month’s newsletter. 

The first committee meeting for 

the BSC Golf Tournament to 

Benefit the Burlington Shag Club 

will be held Thursday night, 

March 14th at 7:00pm.  We will be 

meeting at Showtime Lounge – 

please come and get ready to 

plan some FUN!! THIS benefit is 

just for US and is nothing BUT a 

good time – hope to see more of 

you step up to help us out! 

 
. 

 

March 1 – Darrell Gaither 
March 8 – Mike Harding 

March 15 – Ron Russ 
March 22 – Walker Guthrie 

March 29 – Roy Childress 
April 5 – Chigger Woods 
April 12 – Gerry Holland 

April 19 – No DJ (SOS) 
April 26 – Bobby Snyder 

 
 

Congratulations  
Tammy Dehart and  

Keith McDole, who are 
engaged.  An August 

wedding is in the works.  
Best wishes, Keith & 

Tammy! 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
2/15/13 
Members Present: 
Amber Allen Doug Foley Jesse Justice Louie Madden Elaine Mills Kathy Richardson Cindy Swiggett 
Betty Caviness Judy Gibson Lynda Justice Kelly Mann Dianne Neese Judy Satterfield Sissy Tillman 
Jake Caviness Mary Gregory Joan Kimbro Don McKinney Lee Neese Kim Sellars Evelyn Turner 
Amy Crawford Ronnie Gregory Kurt Lankford Susan McKinney Martha Neibel Lorna Shively Chuck Upchurch 
Gary Crawford Ray Jolly Charles Lindley George McSherry Carol Pettigrew David Sims Teresa Upchurch 
Allen Duvall Gary Jones Judy Lindley Janice McSherry Steve Pettigrew Judy Smith Steve Williamson 
Lucy Duvall Teresa Jones Edith Loy Dickie Mills Penny Rice Stephen Stearns  Mike Wilson 
 
Mike Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone, especially any new members.   She also announced that ‘Fessa Hook was 
on his way and would probably bring some of his books to sell if you are interested.  
Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Shively stated that we currently have 251 members, with 51 of those being new for 2013.  We 
have 32 new members join on re-up night.  See her or the DJ booth for application forms.  All memberships cards have been 
distributed to each person of mailed.  Cindy made a motion to accept the minutes as printed and Kurt Lankford seconded.   
All approved.   
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford distributed the YTD balance sheet.   As of 2/15/13, we have a balance of $8990.53.   
Cindy made a motion to accept the report and Doug Foley seconded.   Majority approved, with no dissension.     
Sunshine Report:  Per Penny Rice:   Lisa McCormick's 3 mo. old grandson Rylee Trollinger, passed away on Feb. 2 at Duke 
Hospital.  Rylee was also the great-nephew of Teresa Upchurch. Also, Teresa and Lisa's father has a recurrence of cancer and 
will need additional treatment.  Dawn Lewis's Mother passed away; Bob White's mother, Agnes White, has been moved to 
Hospice; former member - Beth Canada's brother Norman Hamlett passed away following a brief illness; Vic Pate will be 
having by-pass surgery on Tues., Feb. 19, at Duke Hospital.  Also, his wife Joanne passed out on Sunday and was taken to the 
hospital where they treated her for a possible viral infection.  She was recuperating at home. 
Birthdays:   Lorna announced the February birthdays.   
SOS Cards:  Edith has plenty of cards to sell.   They are $30.00 now and $35.00 at the beach.  
Birthdays:  Lorna recognized all of our January birthdays.  
Board of Directors meeting:  Edith Loy reported that they had their meeting on 1/15/13 at K&W.   The 2012 tax form 
has been filed.   A meetings and events calendar for the BOD will be given to the board members at the next meeting, which is 
scheduled for 4/10/13 at 6:30 at K&W.  
MOW:  Stephen Stearns stated that we took in a total of $26,094.25.   This includes $1185.25 for the money toss, $300.00 
for 50/50, $4476.00 from the silent auction and $20,133.00 from ticket sales and sponsors.  Joan said that it was a great 
success and that the décor was fantastic and the special dances were wonderful.   She thanked everyone who worked on the 
event, especially Stephen Stearns who chaired the committee, Evelyn Turner and Dianne Neese for organizing the decorations, 
and Carol Oakley and Sissy Tillman who were in charge of the Dancing with the Stars and Jr. Shaggers.   
SOS Float:  Cindy Swiggett announced that we have a theme and song chosen.   The next meeting will be at 10:30 tomorrow 
morning at the lounge.   If you want to walk or ride, make sure to let who know since these are assigned on a first come basis 
and spots are filling up fast.  You don’t have to walk or ride in the parade to participate.   Come out and help with the build 
and everything else that’s needed to do get the float ready.    
Cedar Ridge:  Joan stated that we have scheduled an event at Cedar Ridge for 2/21/13 at 6:30.  Dancing will begin around 
6:45.   Please sign up with her by Monday so that they will have an idea of how many are coming.   Refreshments will be 
provided.   They are very excited about having us come.   
UNC Women’s Game:  We have again been asked to participate in the half time show for this game slated for 2/24/13.   
Charlie Brown needs to know how many are coming by 2/18/1.   We will meet at 12:30 at Carmichael Auditorium on the 
north side of the building.   Wear last year’s shirt or a BSC shirt.   You should get a new one this year also.  Admission is free if 
you are dancing and only $5.00 if you want to come out to the game.   Just mention that you are with BSC.   
ACSC workshop:  The next workshop is in Fayetteville on 2/22-2/24/13. 
Shag Club Golf Tournament:   Jesse Justice announced that this is scheduled for 4/27/13 at Indian Valley Golf Course.   
Everything is ready to go---just need the golfers to sign up.  There will be a hot dog and hamburger lunch and some cash 
prizes.  This will start at 9:00 AM on 4/27/13, with a shot-gun start.  There will be no flights.  The cost is $60.00 per player 
and will include 1 skirt and 1 mulligan.    
 
(cont’d on next page…) 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 

(cont’d from previous page…) 

BSC Bowling Night:  This is scheduled for 3/23/13 at 7:00 PM, be here by 6:30 to choose the teams.  It will cost $15.00 

per bowler, which includes 2 games, shoes, and a roll off game.  Please see Evelyn Turner to register and pay for your entry.   

There will be an after party in the lounge with Rick Turner as the DJ.   

Coalition Party:  Mary Gregory stated that the coalition representatives met during mid-winter and discussed our area 

parties and the coalition beach party.   Some of the clubs state that there has not been enough support for their parties.  It was 

decided that each club could proceed as their club felt was needed and charge whatever cover charge they wanted to charge to 

help cover the costs involved.  The existing party dates are still on the calendar.   We will also still have the beach parties; 

however, we will not have “host” clubs any longer.   Each club will be responsible for their own food, tents, etc.   There will be 

no DJ, unless someone volunteers.   They also discussed moving the fall party from Fun Sunday to Wednesday or Thursday 

during that week since many people want to attend Fun Sunday.   Joan took a vote and out club voted 0 for Wednesday and 19 

for Thursday.   Mary will let them know of our club vote at the winter workshop.   

Cruise:  per Mary, the SOS cruise that was scheduled for 10/12 through 10/19 for this year has been postponed until 2015.  

Visit shagdance.com for information.   

Steppin’ Out Area party:   This is being held in Reidsville on 3/9/13 from 8:00 -12:00PM.   Mardi Gras themed.  The cost 

is $10.00 per person and they always have a lot of great food for the attendees.  Mike Harding will be the DJ and there will be 

a 50/50 drawing and several other surprises.   Remember that the purpose of these parties is for the clubs to get together, 

make new friends and support the other clubs.    

Luau:  Chuck stated that he has committees set up and needs volunteers.   See him if you’re willing to help out.    

50/50:  Kim Sellars won $68.00. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:48 PM   

Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary 

It’s that time 
of year again!  

Our very popular SOS SPRING 
FLOAT TSHIRT orders are 
Now being Accepted.  Please 
see me on a Friday night, or 
send an email to me at 
maxkim63@aol.com to place 
your order today!! 

Tshirt Prices: 

Short Sleeve 

Sm-Med-Lg-XL $13.00 

2X-3X $15.00 

Long Sleeve 

Sm-Med-Lg-XL $18.00 

2X-3X $20.00 

(Checks payable to BSC) 

PARADE FLOAT UPDATE: 

Construction is well underway, and there are only a few short weeks to 
complete construction.  Our costume committee is busy coordinating 
characters, while our ‘throw’ committee plans to being assembly of the much-
coveted BSC souvenir toss-outs.  The T-shirt design has been approved, and 
orders are being received – place yours today (VERY short timeframe this year).   

I know what you’re thinking, and the answer is NO, it is not too late to get in on 
this!!  Thanks to our entire committee so far for the work, opinions, and good 
times!!  --- Kim Sellars, T-shirt Committee 

Two new members: 

Kimberly Clements 

& Emma White 
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CEDAR RIDGE VISIT 2/21: Several weeks ago I was contacted by the management at Cedar Ridge Independent Living Facility on South Mebane Street. They had heard about our club from 
the radio spots and wanted us to come and dance for their residents. I went there for a visit and to 
make arrangements. Once I was there, I was able to meet some of the residents. Immediately, I 

knew these people were already excited about our group coming to dance for them. About 20 of our members 
gathered on the dance floor as residents began filling up the chairs. We cranked up the music and began our 
dancing. We did some couples dances mixed with several line dances. Suddenly, one of the residents asked if she 
could dance with one of us. This thrilled us all and the residents loved seeing her join in. Then a few more decided 
they too would give it a whirl. Then we played a slow song and other ladies were asked by our gentleman members 
to honor them with a dance. It was a night to remember and I feel certain the residents spoke of this night for some 
time to follow.   

UNC Chapel Hill Dance for Breast Cancer Awareness 
This past Sunday, 16 Burlington Shag Club members drove to Chapel Hill to dance at halftime for the ladies basketball game. We 
were dancing for Breast Cancer Awareness and honoring Kay Yow, head coach for NC State, who passed away with breast cancer. 
Kay grew up playing basketball in Gibsonville. I was so honored to have known Kay and her family and to be able to play 
basketball with her and her sisters. We had a wonderful time being together and joining up with several other shag clubs in our 
surrounding communities. The Junior Shaggers also came – that is always a thrill to be with those great kids! Halftime came and 
we all went to the court and danced as the TV cameras were rolling. Yes, we actually were on TV during the game. And the 
Carolina girls won their game, so we were given the opportunity to go center court again and have the honor of dancing again 
with Sylvia Hatchel and her husband. It was a special day for a wonderful cause!     --- Joan

…
. 
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Or you could help sponsor Danville charities 
by making a tax-deductible contribution! 

(corner) 

Introducing the “Special Events Corner”, 
helping to place separate emphasis on area 
club activities and events. 
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March 2013 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          1 
Showtime 
DJ Darrell 
Gaither 
  

2 
10am Float mtg 

3 4 
  

5 6 7 8 
Showtime 
DJ Mike Harding 

9 
10a Float mtg 
Steppin’ Out 
Area Party 8pm 
Mardi Gras 

10 11 
  

12 13 14 
Golf Mtg 
7pm Showtime 
 

15 
Showtime 
Business Mtg 
DJ Ron Russ 

 

16 
10am Float mtg 

17 
  
  

18 
  

19 20 21 22 
Showtime 
DJ Walker 
Guthrie 
 

23 
10am Float mtg 
BSC Bowling 
Tourney  
6:30 

24 25 
  

26 27 28 29 
Good Friday 
Showtime 
DJ Roy Childress 
 

30 

31 
EASTER 
 
 

            

 
Birthdays 

Randy Robertson 4/1 

Steve Williamson 4/1 

Josh Allen 4/4 

Peggy Chisholm 4/5 

Carolyn Moore 4/5 

Dianne Neese 4/9 

Chuck Upchurch 4/9 

Charles Freeman 4/10 

Bill Allred 4/11 

Charles McKee 4/11 

Evelyn Turner 4/11 

Pat Weatherspoon 4/12 

Roy Childress 4/14 

Al Fogleman 4/16 

Sue Ward 4/16 

Tim Wood 4/17 

Doug Foley  4/19 

Judy Lindley 4/20 

Tracy Fields 4/21 

H.C. "Butch" Dowd 4/22 

Hugh Walker 4/24 

Zane Gibbs 4/26 

Pam Hord 4/27 

Sissy Tillman 4/27 

‘Fessa John Hook is known to probably anyone who has ever 
listened to beach music.  A former college professor, he is now 
known as ‘Fessa.  We have listened to his voice on our radios for 
many years, never really knowing what he even looked like. Many 
of us have books written by John Hook, and probably never 
imagined we would ever be face-to-face with him.  Well, one fine 
day a call was made and the real ‘Fessa John Hook was on the 
other end of the phone agreeing to come and DJ for us in 
Burlington.  So on February 8, 2013, ‘Fessa John Hook walked 
into Showtime Lounge and did his magic for the Burlington Shag 
Club members and guests.  What a honor it was for our club – 
then to learn he had a wonderful time and would love to come 
back again – another great honor!  So, members, (and fans) – 
‘Fessa will be back! 
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March 1 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

March 8 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

March 9 – Steppin’ Out Shag Club Area Party – “Mardi Gras” (see flyer for details) 

March 15 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am 

– DJ Ron Russ 

March 22 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 

March 23 – BSC Bowling Tournament at Country Club Lanes w/After party (see flyer for details) 

March 29 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 

April 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger Woods 

April 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Gerry Holland 

April 19 – No DJ (SOS Spring Safari at North Myrtle Beach, SC) 

April 26 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am 

– DJ Bobby Snyder 

April 27 – BSC Golf Tournament (more details in next month’s newsletter) 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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